




Chiefs Report to the Board of Commissioners 
April 28th, 2025 

Apparatus 

• DC Spence’s replacement command vehicle is scheduled to arrive in Mid-August. We 
have been amassing supplies and equipment and will be prepared for a quick in-service 
when that vehicle arrives. 

• T51 should be done by end of next week. Once notified, staff will go retrieve the unit in 
Sumner, return it to service, and give T55 back to Sky Valley Fire. Them providing this 
tender for us to use while our one and only unit was down for rehab is extremely 
appreciated, so a big thank you to them. 

• CH51 apparatus has returned from the body shop and is waiting for replacement stripes 
to be installed. The body shop bill was paid for by the District and the reimbursement 
request has been sent to our insurance company. We will also submit for the stripes to 
be replaced once that bill arrives. 

Personnel 

• Firefighter/Paramedic interviews are scheduled for the 15th of the month. There are 4 
candidates of varying backgrounds and experience. 

General 

• The first SCEMSA Board meeting occurred two weeks ago, and the new board is finding 
it’s way in completing the necessary tasks of standing up a new government agency. 

• We are now officially a “ride site” for paramedic students to come and perform their 
precepted skills and have had a few students already participate. 

• SCFD5 received a grant from Wal-Mart in the amount of $2,900. With those funds, the 
District has purchased 10 residential Knox Boxes with the intention of loaning these to 
citizens who have mobility issues that could impact them coming to the door. DC Duros 
was inspired by a local resident to look into this program, and the grant covered all costs 
for obtaining the boxes. We still need to work on the docs required to implement the 
program, but the equipment has arrived. 

• May 4th, noon to 2pm will be the open house at Station 51, sponsored by the Sultan 
Community Alliance. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Seth Johnson 
Chief, Snohomish County Fire District 5 
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